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The August 2022 Meeting was held on the 17" with 9 members present, The Club now has 41 paid
members. The next meeting will be held on the 21* of September.

Treasury Report — Our total income for this year is $2,250.00, our total expenses are $1,585.06 and our
ending balance is $2,917.16.

Fun Fly — Our next Fun Fly is scheduled for 8 October with a rain date of 9 October. We are holding
the October Club Meeting at that time also.

Field Rolling — Completed for the season.
Mower Maintenance — No issues to report everything has been holding up pretty good.

Route 100 — We haven't gotten any complaints about flying over Route 100 this season. We need to
continue being diligent in policing this and we want to thank everyone for doing their part.

Apple Tags — It was decided that since they don't provide real time tracking that it wouldn't benefit the
Club. This is now considered closed.

Club History — We are going to gather what we can to provide a Club History section on our Web
Site;.The Flying Club was founded in 1975. There is a rich history in that time frame. It would be nice
to have a History Section on our site so that people can see where we have been the different flying
fields that were utilized and so on. Please feel free to contact me with any relevant information you
might have to fit these pieces of the puzzle together.

Guest Flying — It was determined that no one should fly more than two times as a guest at the field. If
they want to fly at our field more than that then they need to become a member.

Surveillance Camera's — This was discussed and we are checking into the possibility of installing these.
It would be nice to know of any non members that may be using our field and when that may be
occurring.
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Addendum — I'm adding this section due to recent activities at our flying field. Although we weren't
aware of this at the time of meeting we have been made aware of it since. We have had a complaint
lodged at the Club from the Padre Pio administration. It concerns some people or someone flying deep
past the black top and nearer to the building and the parking lots of the Padre Pio facility. Keep in mind
this is a place of worship for many and this will not be tolerated. Our Club also remains in the balance
on this one. For now we have a new flight restriction and we can't fly over any of the black top area's.
IE the entryway to Padre Pio. That includes the black top at the end of our runway. We hope to remedy
this restriction to a degree to allow people ample room for landings and so on. We need to assure them
first that we won't be flying close to those buildings and the parking lots. If you don't recognize
members at the field make sure they have their club cards on them. At the same token if you are going
out to fly have a Club Card with you. We need to enforce that non members can't fly using our field
period. The Club Officers also need to be aware if there have been any complaints right away and not
later. We are looking at making it easier to identify people as members. It might not be a bad idea to
display your Club Cards prominently on your person to let others know your a member.

My personal favorite would be to give members a pin like a campaign button that you can pin on and
identifies you as a member. Only members would be given these pins. The Club Name and the current
year could also be on them. That way they expire at the end of the year. People don't always renew their
memberships. Thanks Frank Dziedzic for coming up with the idea.

Please share your own idea's

Have A Great Flying Season
Bob Wingert
Club Secretary



